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	WELCOME
	

	
	

	Noted
	The Vice-Chancellor welcomed new members to their first meeting of the Senate.
	328/07

	
	

	STARRING OF AGENDA ITEMS
	

	
	

	Noted
	No items were starred for discussion other than those already starred on the agenda sheet.
	329/07

	
	
	

	MEMBERSHIP OF SENATE 2007/08 (S/07/68)

	

	Noted
	
	330/07

	MINUTES
	

	
	

	Approved
	The Minutes of the meeting held on 4 July 2007, subject to the amendment indicated on the agenda sheet.
	331/07

	
	

	BUSINESS TAKEN WITHOUT DISCUSSION
	

	
	

	Approved
	Without discussion, those items not already starred on the agenda.
	332/07

	
	

	FORMAL BUSINESS (S/07/69)
	

	
	

	Noted
	Items of formal business.
	333/07

	
	
	

	MATTERS ARISING
	

	
	

	
	None
	334/07

	
	

	VICE-CHANCELLOR’S STATEMENT
	

	
	

	Received
	The Vice-Chancellor’s written statement to the Senate.
	335/07

	
	
	

	Noted
	The Vice-Chancellor drew attention to a number of items in his written statement:
· More students had been recruited this year than in 2006/07, but the University had not met its financial targets and holdback of around £2m of HEFCE funding was expected in 2007/08. The increase in overseas student numbers at all levels was encouraging. Recruitment of Bridging Year students had risen to 80 since preparation of the written statement. The significant decrease in home/EU research student numbers was a matter of concern, though this might represent a national trend. 
· Congratulations were due to Professor Hani Hagras for being shortlisted for the Times Higher award of ‘Young Researcher of the Year’, and to the Students’ Union for winning a national award for its Sub Zero entertainments venue. At institutional level, the shortlisting for the Times Higher award of ‘University of the Year’ would raise the University’s profile.

· Although the University’s overall performance in the National Student Survey 2007 had improved on previous years, relatively low levels of satisfaction expressed with assessment and feedback, learning resources and careers support required attention. The University’s position in league tables needed to be taken seriously; the aim should be to achieve a top-twenty position in all league tables.
	 336/07

	
	The award for Sub Zero was discussed. Concern was expressed that students were not focusing sufficiently on their academic studies, in favour of socialising. The importance of encouraging students to balance their academic and non-academic activities was acknowledged. The provision of high quality student facilities was an important strategic objective for the University.


	 337/07

	
	Concern was expressed that student number targets were unrealistic and that pressure to increase student numbers would impact negatively on the University’s league table position in relation to entry qualifications. Student number target-setting was a complex task for an institution with a number of partners. The Government provided additional funded student numbers (ASN) through targeted funding initiatives and, while the University was expanding, it was essential to take advantage of these opportunities. 
	 338/07

	
	
	

	
	The level of resource being invested in responding to student surveys was questioned. It was not clear whether the relatively high levels of dissatisfaction with the issue of assessment and feedback was due to poor performance on the University’s part or whether students’ expectations were inappropriate. However, some departments had high levels of satisfaction in relation to assessment and feedback and the priority therefore should be to identify models of good practice and spread these throughout the University. 

	 339/07

	
	The Vice-Chancellor’s oral report focused on two issues:
(a)
Regional Mission


the importance of the University’s regional mission to its strategic objectives at regional, national and international levels. Income from student numbers at partner institutions and at the Southend and Loughton campuses represented an essential component of the University’s financial position. However, further integration of academic activity was required to achieve greater success.
	 340/07

	
	
	

	
	(b)
University Structure


internal re-structuring to support integration of regional activity and to establish a closer relationship between academic and financial planning. The responsibilities of Pro-Vice-Chancellors had been re-aligned to match faculty groupings. To foster greater integration, East 15 Acting School had been grouped with departments in Humanities and Comparative Studies and the School of Entrepreneurship and Business with Law and Accounting, Finance and Management. It was proposed to disestablish the Faculty for the University of Essex Southend with effect from 1 August 2008. Within the same time frame, Pro-Vice-Chancellors were expected to assume budgetary responsibility for their faculty groupings. Faculty teams would be established under the leadership of the Pro-Vice-Chancellors; a number of roles, notably that of Dean, would be reviewed and re-defined.
	 341/07

	
	
	

	
	Other priorities for the 2007/08 academic year included:
· establishing a strategy for and prioritising:

· investment in facilities, including a Student Centre, student social and study facilities, Library and sports facilities and student accommodation in Southend;

· investment in research; the Research Strategy Committee would identify research targets and the funding required to achieve these;

· partnership developments, with a particular focus on complementary curriculum developments;
· a satisfactory outcome in the Institutional Audit in March 2008; and 

· detailed consideration of the report and recommendations of the Working Party on Academic Career Paths.


	 342/07

	
	
	

	
	There was general support for the proposed re-structuring of faculties and budgetary responsibilities. The following issues were highlighted:
· the importance of consultation and communication with departments during the process of change;

· the importance of establishing appropriate faculty groupings in the light of potential competition between departments within a structure of devolved financial responsibility;

· the need to ensure appropriate and effective administrative structures and improved management information to support academic re-organisation;

· whether the current faculty structure, which had been designed to meet quality assurance requirements, was also an appropriate management structure.


	 343/07

	
	The Senate welcomed plans to increase investment in the areas highlighted.  The immediate priority was to increase income while maintaining costs at the current level. Continuing investment in the recruitment of researchers of international standing and in research activity was essential to sustain and further develop the University’s research reputation. An incentive scheme, with financial benefits at departmental level, should be considered for encouraging staff to apply for research grants.  
	 344/07

	
	
	

	
	In addition to focusing on the detail of internal re-structuring to support integration and growth, a broader vision for the University’s future direction would be developed, together with specific objectives and targets. The appropriate process for developing the University’s vision was currently under consideration.

	 345/07

	REPORTS OF COMMITTEES
	

	
	
	

	(a)
Academic Staffing Committee (S/07/70)

	

	Review of Annual Review Procedures


	 346/07

	Resolved
	that the Annual Review Procedures and Criteria be amended as set out in Appendices A and B to the report of Academic Staffing Committee (2.10.07), for implementation in the 2007-08 Annual Review;

	

	(b)
Centres Review Committee (S/07/71)

	

	Establishment of New Centres


	

	Resolved
	(i)
that the Centre for Curatorial Studies be established under the directorship of Professor Peter Vergo;

	 347/07

	
	(ii)
that the Centre for Research in Economic Sociology and Innovation be established under the directorship of Professor Mark Harvey.

	 348/07

	
	


Dr Tony Rich
31 October 2007
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